

Join Macdonald, Meredith and Aberdeen Additional for a 3 week skills based soccer program

Tuesday's and Thursday's

Beginning July 28th

Groupings will include 8 children and 2 coaches and will be assigned a designated area of the field.

There will be no divisions as families will need to be grouped together.

# COME OUT AND LEARN SOME NEW SKILLS AND BLOW OFF SOME OF THAT COVID-19 ENERGY WHILE STILL MAINTAINING PROPER PHYSICAL DISTANCING AND PROVINCIAL GUIDELINES

For more information contact Trisha Daynard at 705-248-1166 or send me an email at <a href="mailto:cfindlay@ontera.net">cfindlay@ontera.net</a>.

VOLUNTEERS needed for coaching, excellent opportunity for students to get volunteer hours.

## **PROGRAMS & EVENTS & COVID-19**

As of July 17 we have entered Phase 3 of the COVID-19 Provincial reopening plan but we still need to be extremely cautious. Group events can take place with up to 100 outside or 50 inside. Unfortunately the majority of our events which include Family Day and Echo Bay Extravaganza to name a few attract more than 100 people. Council will be making decisions at the July 21 Regular Council Meeting if these events will be scheduled for another date of just cancelled completely for this year. Watch for this information in the August newsletter.

## **TAX DUE DATES**

Final Tax Bill Due
Dates will be
August 15<sup>th</sup> and
October 15<sup>th</sup> once
again for 2020.

HAPPY 35<sup>TH</sup> ANNIVERSARY
CRIME STOPPERS!
Crime Stoppers is seeking
new volunteer directors. If
you would like to apply
send your resume to
info@sault
crimestoppers.com

### **LANDFILL IDENTIFICATION CARDS**

New Landfill Identification Cards will be sent out with this year's final tax bills. The new cards will be blue and each household will receive 2. There will be a transition/education period and by September 1, 2020 everyone should be using their new card at the landfill. The purpose of these cards is to confirm that you own property or are a tenant in our township and are permitted to dispose of waste and enter our landfill.

#### **SUMMER CAMPS**

Covid-19 has presented its challenges this year but we are moving forward with Summer Camps the best way we can in light of the restrictions in place. We will be holding 2 summer camps, one the week of July 20, the other the week of July 27. Each camp is limited to 8 children and will be half day camps with very strict protocols in place. Physical distancing will be practiced as well as strict cleaning protocols. The camps will be held at the Sportsplex. Our Summer Students and Leisure Services Coordinator have been working diligently to come up with games, snacks and crafts that can be done while still practicing all the rules. For more information or to register contact Trisha Daynard at 705-248-1166.